
FEHB Program Carrier Letter
All Carriers

U.S. Office of Personnel Management
                     Office of Insurance Programs

Letter No. 1999-044                 Date: September 7, 1999

Fee-for-service [ 38 ]     Experience-rated HMO [ 37  ]        Community-rated HMO [36 ]

SUBJECT: Electronic Enrollment Correction

This letter makes a few minor corrections to our Carrier Letter 1999-041, Electronic Enrollment. 

Please note that Enclosure Two, Transmitting Data, incorrectly identified the contractor for Open
Season Express (NCS) as the National Computer Service.  The correct name is National Computer
Systems.

In Enclosure Four, the Individual File Layouts, Carrier Letter 1999-041 incorrectly showed the Event
Code for annuitant changes as 2B in field number 55.  The Event Code for annuitant changes in field
number 55 should be 2A.  Enclosure Five, Individual File Layouts-Notes, Questions and Answers, also
contains this error when referencing field number 55.

We apologize for this oversight and any inconvenience it may have caused you.

If you have further questions regarding the FEHB and Employee Express please contact Mike Hodges
or Dean Schleicher at (202) 606-0745.  For information about establishing communications or testing
Employee Express, please contact Chris Selle at OPM Macon at (912) 744-2115.

                                                                                          Sincerely,
  (signed)

 Frank D. Titus
 Assistant Director

                                                                                               For Insurance Programs      
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